
[image: image1.jpg]SOMERSET

County Council



[image: image2.jpg]


Information

for County Councillors

	From:
	Samantha Shaw Climate Change Investment Fund Manager


	Relevant SLT Director and sign-off date: 
	Michele Cusack – Director of Economic and Community Infrastructure Commissioning
06/01/2021


	Date: 
	06/01/2021


	To: 
	All County Councillors 


Somerset County Council Climate Emergency Community Fund - delay in final decision making due to increasing Covid-19 pressures
Dear Members,

We wrote to you in August 2020, regarding the Leader of Somerset County Council’s announcement in February 2020, detailing that £1 million had been made available through a Community Fund to support City, Town and Parish Councils in tackling the effects of climate change, and to help local communities take positive action to support Somerset in becoming carbon neutral. 
Local Councils were invited to bid for between £5,000 and £75,000 for innovative projects that would make a real difference in reducing carbon emissions and contribute to making Somerset resilient to the effects of Climate Change.
 
The first application window for the fund was open from 1st October to 12th November 2020, and the second window having opened on 1st December 2020, is due to close on 12th January 2021. 
It was originally proposed that Panel Assessments for the bids received during the two submission windows would be held in January and March 2021 respectively to consider the applications.  However, as a result of the worsening situation with the 
Covid-19 pandemic within the county, these timescales have had to be revised.
Somerset County Council are leading on some of the extremely important activities to address the essential measures required in the county, including the coordination of the mass vaccination rollout and testing centres. The impact of this has meant that many Council officers have needed to be redeployed from their day to day roles and a number of service resources scaled down or even stopped in order to support these actions.

As a result of the large number of bids received to the Fund and the need to prioritise the support to the Covid-19 response, unfortunately, we will now not be in a position to review any application to the Climate Emergency Community Fund until after the closure of the second application window in January 2021. 

Regrettably, we must delay the final decision-making on the grant awards until all submissions have been received across the two windows and sufficient time and resource has been made available to consider and score all applications submitted.

Applicants will be informed of the change of timescales by close of business on 8th January 2021.

Full details of the Somerset County Council Climate Emergency Community Fund including Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) and Guidance for Applicants can be found on Somerset’s Climate Emergency website at www.somerset.gov.uk/climateemergency 

	For more information please contact: 


	Name: The Climate Emergency Team
Email: Climateemergency@somerset.gov.uk
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